THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

April 27, 1939

Dear lir, Carter:

lMrs. Roosevelt anpreciated your telegram
and asked me to thank you for it.

The program for the entertainment of the
King and Queen has been made up, and as it must
be short, there is no chance of using Mr. Whiteman's
orchestra. Mrs. Roosevelt has written to lirs.
Whiteman expressing her regret that this is the
case.

Very sincerely yours,
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Secretary to
Mrs. Roosevelt

lMr. Amon Carter
Fort Worth
Texas



